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At All Times and In All Places 

 
My recent sermons have been focused on the 
"how" of faith: exploring not just what we believe, 
but how we live out that faith with our daily lives.  

 

As I prepared my sermon on "liturgy" or "the 
work of the people", I remembered one of the 
main pieces of Setting 1 for the Sunday Liturgy 
from the Lutheran Book of Worship, which I 
heard and prayed almost every Sunday 
throughout my childhood. After singing and 
giving glory and honor to God, the pastor would 
respond: "it is indeed right and salutary at all 
times and in all places to give thanks and praise 
to You, O God..." 

 

I was recently discussing this on the phone with 
my dad, the same pastor who was usually 
presiding over the above liturgy for me. He 
pointed out that this liturgy does not affirm that 
we are to give thanks and praise to God for all 
things, which can be inappropriate or even 
downright blasphemous in some cases. Rather, 
we are to give praise and thanks to God in all things.  

 

We recognize that we live in the midst of a world broken by sin. We often find ourselves suffering the consequences of sin, 
whether we did the sinning or not. While we should not (and honestly, cannot) give thanks to God for the evil we witness or 
experience in the world around us, we find ourselves facing a choice: will we grumble and moan about the state of the world 
and the apparent lack of God's goodness at work around us or will we humbly go to God in prayer, giving thanks to The Lord 
for our life and the blessings that we can name today, and praising God for the opportunity to step up and be a part of God's 
good at work in this broken world.  

 

Liturgies are not meant to be empty rituals and bland piety. They are prompts for us to do the hard work of faith every day - 
rejoicing with God in all things and seeking to walk in the ways of God's Kingdom and to be agents of His Kingdom. Giving 
thanks to God and seeking to know and do God's will no matter what the circumstances may be. This is the "how" of faith, at 
all times and in all places.    

                      ~~Pastor David 
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What follows is a short summary of the discussions and actions of the Session, at 
the September 16, 2025 Stated Session Meeting, which began at 6:00 pm in the 
Church Conference Room. The minutes of the meeting will contain a more 
complete record. 

 The Meeting was opened with a Devotion and Prayer. 

 Elders spent time in prayer. After making prayer requests known, Elders prayed for those 
needs. 

 The minutes from the August 19th Stated Session Meeting and August 24th Special Session 
Meeting were reviewed and approved. The vital statistics from August 19th through 
September 16th were reviewed and approved. 

 There were no E-Mail votes over the last month. 

 There was no Correspondence over the last month.  

 Items on the Consent Calendar were approved. This included minutes from the Deacons 
Meeting from July 29, 2025.  

 Church membership diminished by 4, to 151 as of September 16, 2025, due to the transfer 
of the Romaneski Family. The average weekly church attendance increased over the last 
month to 145 per service. Attendance for 2025 Year-to-date remains at 148. 

 A financial report was received from Church Treasurer Mikki Holt, who was in attendance to 
answer any questions. Because of internet problems this past month, specific financial 
details were unavailable, but the receipts and expenditures remain consistent with a 
projected deficit of $16,000 by the end of 2025. The  General Fund remains healthy with 
more than enough to cover any year-end deficit. 

 One new Elder and 5 new Deacons were ordained and installed over the last month. 

 Several motions from the Stewardship and Finance Team were brought forward, and were 
discussed and passed. The effect of these motions were to: 1) approve direct deposit for 
staff salary and any required EFT payments as required by vendors; 2) streamline the list of 
eligible categories for receiving Designated Gifts and the process for amending those 
categories; 3) take action related to Restricted Funds, by either retaining the fund intact, 
spending the fund down by the end of 2025, or rolling the balance into the General Fund or 
other fund account. 

 With the 2026 Budget process beginning, Elders were asked to submit their Budget requests 
by October 1st. 

 The final Deacon ordinations and installations were scheduled for September 21st. 

 Ruling Elders Brian Rozell and Emma Snell volunteered to assist with communion on 
October 5, 2025. 



 Session was reminded that Teaching Elder Andrew Smith will be preaching on Sunday 
October 12th. 

 Several motions related to policy for the use of the entry area / Narthex during the week 
and on Sunday mornings have been tabled for further discussion at the October Session 
Meeting. 

 A motion from the Administration & Personnel Team was also tabled until the October 
Session Meeting. 

 A motion to combine the Specialized Ministry Team into the Adult Christian Education 
Ministry Team remains tabled until the October Session Meeting. 

 Written reports were received from Ministry Teams. 

 The meeting was adjourned by the Moderator and he led the closing prayer. 

 The next Stated Session Meeting will be held on October 21, 2025 at 6:00 pm, in the Church 
Conference Room. 

 

First Pres. Financial Snapshot 

January - July 2025 

Income: $333,831.20 

Expenses: $354,399.62 




